
 
 

                                     

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Approved Housing Bodies Regulatory Authority 
 

Annual Report for Protected Disclosures for 2022 in accordance with 

Section 22 of the Protected Disclosures Act 2014 (“the Act”) 

 

Each public body is required (under Section 22 of the Act) to publish an 

annual report setting out the number of protected disclosures received in 
the preceding year and the action taken (if any). This report must not result 

in persons making disclosures being identifiable. 
 

This is the second annual report of the Approved Housing Bodies Regulatory 
Authority under Section 22 of the Act. It covers the period 1 January 2022 

to 31 December 2022.  
 

There were no protected disclosures made to AHBRA during this period. 

 
We aim to foster a working environment where workers feel comfortable in 

raising concerns relating to potential wrongdoing within AHBRA and to 
provide the necessary supports for those that raise genuine concerns.   

 
AHBRA has put in place procedures for the making of protected disclosures 

in line with the Act (as revised).   These procedures set out in detail the 
process by which a worker can make a protected disclosure, what will 

happen when a disclosure is made and what AHBRA will do to protect the 
discloser.  

 
 

Date: 31st March 2023 


